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TOWNSHIP OF GEORGIAN BAY PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD



C/O Box 220, Honey Harbour, ON P0E 1E0

Minutes
For the regular meeting on Thursday, February 23, 2012 at the MacTier Public Library at 7:00 p.m.

Present:
Francine Albrough 


Tracey Fitchett

George Jones 
Mike Kennedy 
Susan Stokes 
Teri Restemayer

Ann Woods

Barbara Swyers (CEO)

Absent:
Charlotte Hardwicke & Mike McDermott (both on leave of absence)
1. Approve agenda
Motion 12:09


To accept the agenda for the regular meeting of 23rd February 2012.

Moved by Mike Kennedy

Seconded by Francine Albrough

Carried

2. Approve the minutes from the regular meeting on January 24, 2012.
Motion 12:10


To accept the minutes of the previous meeting of 24 Jan. 2012.

Moved by Tracey Fitchett

Seconded by Susan Stokes


Carried

3.       Disclosure of Pecuniary Interest: None
4. Delegations: None
5. Finance, Administration & Legal

a)CEO Report
Honey Harbour: The circulation for January was 435.  Five classes visited the library with 57 students.  

The new computer was installed at the circulation desk and it is much faster than the previous one.  
Deb Barkley has successfully completed her three month probation period.
MacTier: The circulation for January was 829.  Twelve classes visited the library with 263 students.  

The four security cameras were set up inside the library looking out by Alex Aneroussos.  Alex showed Barbara and  Township maintenance staff how to access this program on the computer and how to look at certain dates.  
One of two new computers was installed at the circulation desk and the second one will be installed next week.  

A new volunteer has started to help out on Tuesdays during the class visits.  
Port Severn: The January circulation was 105 with 66 people visiting the library.  

The locked file cabinet for laptop storage etc. was placed against the wall behind the library staff desk by Township maintenance staff.  This is more convenient for staff especially when the clinic room is occupied.  Kevin will be coming up with a solution for the drop chute.  
Overview:
Barbara attended the following: Library meeting with Kevin Datema; Staff Meeting; OLA Conference; Township Branding; Township Department Heads Meeting and a Gazette/Bulletin meeting with Jon Eby.

An all-day staff meeting was held on January 26 with all staff in attendance.  Staff discussed scheduling, emergency procedures, Forest of Reading Program, Work Flows, new supply ordering schedule and forms and policies.
Barbara attended the Ontario Library Association Conference from February 1st to 4th at the Convention Centre in Toronto.  Some of seminars attended included QR codes, Technology made simple, Leadership books, Cloud computing, Training for everything E from books to readers and  Technology trends with Nora Young from CBC.  Barbara made contact with some vendors in regards to purchasing computer management software.  The quotes should be received by the end of February.
Barbara met with Jon Eby, the new owner of the Gazette/Bulletin to discuss future articles and prices.  A library page was discussed as well as what articles are to be charged and what constitutes a news article.  Jon will be sending out the new prices in the next few weeks.
The final report for the Capacity Building Grant has been submitted.

The application for Canada Summer Student Jobs has been submitted online.

b)Monthly Budget Expenses-

c)Committee Reports

i. Public Relations Committee-The committee will be meeting in March to start work on the Annual Report 2011.
ii. Friends Committee- The four lunches were well attended and enjoyed by the community of MacTier.

d)Ontario Public Library Guidelines-review two policies

             i.
Children’s Services Policy

Motion 12:11


To accept the Children’s Service Policy as reviewed.

Moved by Ann Woods


Seconded by Francine Albrough

Carried

ii. Strategic Plan Policy

Motion 12:12


To accept the Strategic Planning Policy as reviewed.

Moved by Francine Albrough

Seconded by Tracey Fitchett


Carried


e)Strategic Plan-

             i.
Adult User Group- In accordance with the committee’s 2012 goals: the 2012 collection plan includes a budget for DVDs and audiobooks; the library is keeping up its membership in the DVD, Large Print and Playaway Pools; staff are weeding the collections to make room for the new materials; staff have trained on the Kobo e-readers and the iPad2 in order to assist customers and a computer training program has been offered at Honey Harbour and MacTier Public Libraries.

             ii.

Honey Harbour PL- George will be calling a meeting of this committee.
iii. Human Resources- Barb will be meeting with Glenda Green, HR Manager at the Township on Wednesday, March 14th.  The HR committee will meet after that.
iv. Port Severn- Ann Woods, Bob Byrnes and Barb met to check out the locations for directional signage.  Barb called Jim Sword at the District and was told that these locations would need Ministry of Transport approval.  Barb called the contact at the Ministry who referred Barb to Canadian Tourism Orientation Directional Signage.  This group has been contacted and we are waiting for a call back.  Barb spoke with Rick McMaster at the Township in regards to the sign at the walkway from the Township parking lot to the Community Services Building.  Rick  consulted  with Kevin and a sign will be put up in the spring.
v. Technology-Francine reported on Internet providers for the Honey Harbour Public Library.  Ken Albrough has been researching various high speed Internet providers.  Neil Smellie, Core Broadband, Bracebridge is willing to test whether wireless ultra-high speed from Macey Bay which services the new development would be available for the library.  CompuSolve in Midland is the local provider for Bell Service DSL.  The cost is $65.00 per month prepaid for one year.  The speed is 6 Mb/second for downloads by only 20 Kb/second for uploads.  The library would need to upgrade to a dynamic IP address from a static IP address and this cost is $700 per month or $400 per month if shared.  The Board agreed that this would not be practical.

The two solutions are: a)to have Core Broadband check the service and if available give the Board a quote or b)upgrade with Candlelight who now gives the library free access for approximately $70 per month.

f)JASI- Joint Automation Server Initiative- Staff are now able to access the overdue reports from Work Flows.
g)Simcoe/Muskoka IT Partnership-The IT contract ends at the end of February.  The IT Partnership members are meeting on Thursday, March 1st to discuss the report.  The members are taking Alex out to dinner after the meeting.
h)Accreditation- Several policies are being worked on for the Guidelines.

i)Strategic Plan 2013-2016- The Board will work on this plan after this meeting is adjourned.
8.
New or Other Business:
i)IT Support- Two quotes have been attained for IT support.  The Board discussed the quotes from GDL Solutions and VP Networks.
Motion 12:13

To hire VP Networks on a monthly basis for IT support for 3 locations a cost of $500 per month plus taxes with funding from Literacy Reserve Fund for 2012.

Moved by Mike Kennedy


Seconded by Francine Albrough

Carried

ii)Chamber brochure ad:  The Board discussed advertising in the 2012 Southeast Georgian Bay Chamber of Commerce brochure.  The message would be: 1 card/3 libraries and list the three branches, phone numbers and the website address.

iii)CEO Vacation Request:  The Board approved the CEO’s vacation for two weeks in the beginning of April.
9. Closed Session:
10. Adjournment:
Motion 12:14

To adjourn the regular meeting of Feb. 23, 2012 at 8:17 p.m. and to remind Board members of the next regular meeting to be held in Port Severn on March 15, 2012.

Moved by Tracey Fitchett


Seconded by Francine Albrough

Carried

_ ___________________





As Approved:__________

Chairperson

 _____________________
 




As Amended:______________
Vice-Chair 

 

__________________
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